## **Public Administration Committee**

From:

Ron Thomas

Sent:

Tuesday, 25 March 2014 5:02 AM

To:

**Public Administration Committee** 

Subject:

1.acknowledges the use in other States of regulated, licensed recreation hunting systems and the potential environmental contribution made in controlling pest animals on public lands, together with the possible economic, cultural and

recreational benef...

Dear Ms Mesiti,

Organised hunting in our State forests by registered qualified shooters would be of great benefit to our dwindling native species. Pigs, foxes, cats, goats and others are decimating our plants and wildlife, and any humane means to further the controlled destruction of introduced pests and predetors can only help to stem the demise of our unique flora and fauna.

Sincerely,

**Ron Thomas**